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                                 EL CAMINO COLLEGE

Office of the Vice President - Administrative Services

MINUTES

CITIZENS’ BOND OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

February 16, 2005

PRESENT:

__x__ Leandro Carde
     

  __x__ Robert Hammond
     
 _____ Raymond Roney

__x__ Philip Gomez
     

  __x__ Mary Ann Keating
     
 _____ Nina Velasquez

__x__ Don Greco

  
  __x__ Mark Marion


 _____ Kurt Weideman

Also Attending:   Alex Kelley
Open Meeting:  The meeting was called to order at 8 a.m.   Alex Kelley, interim Vice President of Administrative Services, was introduced.  He is replacing Vic Hanson.  Philip Gomez, the new student representative, was also introduced.  He is replacing Luke Freiburghouse.  

Minutes:  The minutes of January 12 were approved.

Measure “E” Agenda:  The Measure “E” agenda from January 18, 2005, was shared with the group.  Noted:

· Table 1B – They have been receiving quite a few of the replacement computers, which accounts for the approximately $340,000 change.

· The Facilities Master Plan has been revised for 2005 to incorporate necessary changes primarily due to increased costs.  These changes will reduce expenditures and will also put ECC in a better position to receive state money for renovation.  The revised plan will go to the Board on the February agenda.  

· The proposed parking structure on Manhattan Beach Boulevard will not be built.  Instead, the parking structure on Redondo Beach Boulevard will be increased by 200 stalls to compensate.  This will provide a savings of $8.2 million

· The Technical Arts Building and the Shops will be renovated instead of replaced, for a savings of $7.2 million.  

· There will be no new Health Occupations Center.  Instead, the Communications Building will be renovated to house the health occupations.  

· Changes to the Stadium plan will enable the project to stay within the original budget.    

· An architect has been selected for the Marsee Auditorium renovation, and the design phase is expected to be from February to May of 2005.  Department of State Architecture (DSA) review will probably take from June to November of 2005.  Construction is currently scheduled for March to August of 2006.  At this time, it unclear whether the building will have to be closed during this time.     

· It is likely there will be other changes to the Facilities Master Plan in the future.  

· Under the Approvals section, it was noted that the upgrade to the HP system was scheduled for next year; however, the need was such that it went to the January Board.  

Audit Report:  Copies of the revised audit report were distributed.  The audit company recognized certain expenditures in a way they should not have, so they revised their initial report.  

Annual Report:  Copies of the Annual Report were distributed.  This will be presented at the February Board meeting.  Mary Ann Keating will make the presentation on Tuesday, February 22 at 4:30 p.m.  Leandro Carde and Mark Marion will also attend, and Robert Hammond and Don Greco may be able to attend.  Kurt Weideman may not be able to attend.  Mary Ann was thanked for her work on the Annual Reports.    

Schedule of Future Meetings:  The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 6, at 3 p.m. in the Board Room.  This will be a combined meeting between new and old members.   

Open Discussion:  Leandro Carde will volunteer for another two years on the committee.  Robert Hammond is undecided at this time.  Mary Ann will not be serving another term on the committee.  Vic Hanson will remind President Fallo to appoint the new people by the next meeting.

Public Comment  

· Robert Hammond took a winter class at ECC and was impressed with the quality of the college.

· Philip Gomez noted that he has talked to his predecessors (Cameron Samimi and Luke Freiburghouse) and will try to get more information by April 6.  

· Alex Kelley gave information on his background.  He was Director of Information Technology Services at ECC for many years, and was involved with various statewide and nation-wide user groups.  He was about to retire when they asked him to serve as interim Vice President of Administrative Services.    

· Don Greco thanked Vic Hanson for his candor and honesty. 

· Mark Marion thanked Kurt Weideman and Mary Ann Keating for their work on the Annual Report.  He also thanked Vic Hanson for his honesty and for allaying his fears about the bond process.  He described Vic as a gentleman and a scholar and felt it was a pleasure to work with him.  Leandro Carde admired Vic’s work, felt he set a high example, and made him proud to be associated with ECC.   Mary Ann thanked Vic for presenting information in a user friendly way.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 a.m.

PURPOSE:  To inform the public concerning bond revenue expenditures and to actively “review and report” on the expenditure of these funds.  (Ed. Code sec. 15278(a)
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